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July 13, 2015 
 

 
 

Kathy Shepherd 

Oregon Public Utility Commission 

201 High St SE Suite 100 

Salem, OR  97301 
 
 

Re: Notice of BellSouth Long Distance Inc. d/b/a AT&T Long Distance Service's  

 Discontinuance of Telephone Service in Oregon 

 
Dear Ms. Shepherd: 

 
BellSouth Long Distance, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Long Distance Service (“BSLD”) hereby provides 

notice to the Commission that it is ceasing the provision of all services and requests to have its 

Certificate of Authority cancelled effective July 31, 2015 for all services provided in the state 

of Oregon.  There are no longer any customers receiving services from BSLD so no notice is 

being provided.  In addition, BSLD does not have any numbers assigned to it from NANPA so 

there are no numbers to return, and there are no 9-1-1 service considerations that need to be 

addressed.  

 

The history of BSLD's certificate of authority as a competitive provider in Oregon is as follows: 

 

 On February 19, 1997 (Order No. 97-066, docket CP 267), BSLD was granted a 

Certificate of Authority to provide interexchange (toll and operator- assisted) 

telecommunications service as a competitive provider. 

 

 On July 28, 2005 (Order No. 05-883, docket CP 1290), the authority granted to BSLD 

by Order No. 97-066, docket CP 267 was cancelled, and BSLD was granted a new 

Certificate of Authority which granted the same authority in Order No. 05-883 and 

authority to provide intraexchange (local exchange) switched service and non-switched, 

private line (dedicated transmission service) as a competitive provider.   

 

 In a letter dated January 26, 2007, BSLD notified the Commission that it had adopted 

the new assumed business name of BellSouth Long Distance, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Long 

Distance Service.  A copy of the Oregon Secretary of State Certificate of Trade Name 

was attached with the letter. 

 

 In a letter dated November 15, 2013, BSLD notified the Commission of its intention to 

discontinue the provision of local exchange services and to amend its Certificate of 

Authority to relinquish its authority to provide intraexchange (local exchange) switched 

service and non-switched, private line service (dedicated transmission service) in the 

state of Oregon.  The discontinuance became effective on December 13, 2013 and 

BSLD retained its authority to provide interexchange telecommunications as a 

competitive telecommunications provider.     
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Please contact me at 775-333-3986 if you have any questions regarding this notice.  

Sincerely,  
 

 
David Collier 

Area Manager, Regulatory 
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Sincerely,  
 

 
David Collier 

Area Manager, Regulatory 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


